
A Message from Revd. Khwezi Bengani 

Dear Bishops Prep Family, 

I am filled with gratitude and excitement as I step into my role as your new Assistant 

Chaplain. From the moment I arrived, I have been overwhelmed by the warmth and 

kindness of the boys, staff, and families. The boys have been especially welcoming, and 

to my delight. 

Coming from Nongoma in KwaZulu-Natal, my journey in ministry has taken me across 

Southern Africa, working in youth and children’s ministries and serving communities in 

need. Now, I feel truly blessed to be here at Bishops Prep, where I see such a vibrant and 

faith-filled environment. The enthusiasm and spirit of the boys are inspiring, and I am 

optimistic about the journey ahead. I look forward to walking alongside each of you, 

nurturing faith, and growing together in God’s love. 

I hold dear the words of Jesus: “Whoever welcomes one such child in my name welcomes 

me.” (Matthew 18:5) These words resonate deeply as I witness the genuine kindness and 

joy within the Bishops community. My hope is to continue fostering a space where every 

boy feels seen, valued, and encouraged in his spiritual walk. 

As we embark on this journey together, I encourage all of us to embrace our faith with 

open hearts. Galatians 6:9 reminds us, “Let us not grow weary in doing good, for at the 

proper time we will reap a harvest if we do not give up.” Let us continue to uplift and 

support one another, trusting in God’s grace to guide us. 

I am excited about the road ahead and look forward to building meaningful connections 

with all of you. Thank you for your warm welcome—my heart is full! 

With blessings and gratitude, 

Revd. Khwezi Bengani 

Assistant Chaplain  

 


